
Halloween Whosits
Well, Halloween is just around the corner, and I have yet to
pick out a costume.  Err, costumes… um, for the kids, of
course…  Ok, I’m caught – I dress up for Halloween.  However,
I don’t go all out.  I take pride in wearing cool costumes
that I can obtain on a shoestring budget.  For example, I’ve
wanted to  reprise my Kindergarten Halloween costume for years
(“Dorothy from the Wizard of Oz”), but I have yet to find the
dress for free in my size (I’m not about to spend money on my
own  Halloween  costume  when  I  have  4  kids  I’d  rather  see
dressed however crazily they wish).  I’m not too worried about
my costume though; I always have a back-up Halloween costume
plan.  I have a witch’s hat, complete with orange hair.  And I
can wear almost anything clothes-wise, which will ensure that
I’m warm and comfortable, no matter what the Halloween weather
up here in Bufu Ohio.  Being a witch also means that my kids
can do my makeup, however madly they would like to do it – all
the more fun to add to one of my favorite holidays.  So, my
Halloween bases are covered…  now I just have 4 little kids to
deck out…

My oldest (going on 10) wants to be a ‘bloody prom girl’ (her
words).  I say, go for it.  It may not be the most innocent of
costumes, but it could certainly be worse (have you seen  Mean
Girls?  Remember the quote that begins, “Halloween is the one
night a year when girls can dress…”  This is not the type of
blog where I would want to continue the quote, but let’s just
say that I both celebrate and am thankful for my daughter’s
kid-inspired creativity.

Our second-born, who is 5, wants to be a princess.  Being a
family with 3 little girls who love to play dress-up, that
should be a cinch.  We have a couple of tiaras to choose from,
as well as princess dresses.  The key will be to find one that
she will agree to wear over her other clothes so she doesn’t
freeze!
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And our youngest daughter, who will be newly 3 by the time
Trick-or-Treat rolls around, wants to be “Dora, and Boots, and
Diego,  and  the  Marshmallow  Monkey.”   I  don’t  think  she
remembers what it’s like to dress-up for Halloween – I don’t
have  the  heart  to  tell  her  that  she  can  only  be  one
character.   For  now,  we  have  a   Dora  costume  ready  and
waiting, and we also have a back-up princess dress in case she
decides she wants to be like her sisters.

The little dude will wear whichever costume I can find in the
basement that is in his size – I’m thinking it’s a lion.  I 
know I also have a size 18-months Minnie Mouse costume, but I
am not going to dress my little man as a female character –
poor  guy  has  3  older  sisters  and  is  already  concernedly
obsessed with headbands and necklaces.  But that’s another
blog altogether…

Happy Halloween!


